Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting
February 20th, 2020
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Codere, Heide and Miller. Trustee Aittama was granted an excused absence. 
Approval of Minutes:

The January regular meeting minutes, along with special meeting minutes from February 3rd and February 7th were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Heide to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
No public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds.
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$40,499.05
  Water Fund

  
  $  9,109.01
Major Streets Fund

$20,685.57
Local Streets Fund

$13,463.18
  Municipal Streets    
  $19,440.00
Sanitation Fund

$  5,394.01
TOTAL

         $108,590.82
Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Schuldt, and Codere.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier read a letter from the Village of Clinton asking that Lake Linden pledge $1,000 toward legal fees for challenging the new EGLE Lead/Copper rules on the basis they violate terms of the General Law Village Act and the Michigan Constitution. After deliberation it was determined that the Village would not contribute and instead use the money to finance upcoming upgrades in the water system.  

Poirier presented the annual request from the CopperDog 150 to run a portion of the race on the trail in the Village. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the request. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier read a letter from the Torch Lake Sewage Authority that outined an 8% rate increase for the sewage rates effective in March.

Poirier explained that the millage renewal question would be on the May 2020 ballot instead of the March 2020 ballot because of the insertion of a period in the language instead of a question mark.

Poirier introduced letters from the director of the Housing Commission and Elizabeth St. John, a resident of Maple Lane Apartments. The former asking that a vacancy on the Housing Commission be filled as soon as possible and the latter a request to be appointed to the Board as a resident commissioner. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Heide to appoint Elizabeth St. John to the Housing Commission Board as he resident Commissioner. All were I favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced an application for the Federal Surplus Program run through the State of Michigan. He said that enrolling in the program was free and allowed the Village to see surplus equipment available to municipalities before it was available to the public. He said the process for approving purchases and expenses would remain the same and would require Council approval for claiming.  A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere to enroll in the program and authorize Andrew Goldsworthy and Clerk Poirier as contacts for the program. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record and comments made by Chief Rosemurgy.  A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
The fire report was read into the record and a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Bullet items on the report were discussed. The issues of signage, equipment, union negotiations and water policies were debated with no action.
Downtown Development Authority:

DDA Chair Pummill gave a brief report. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

A meeting of the Executive committee to start union negotiations would be scheduled.

Infrastructure:    
Bids for the water meter replacement project were presented. The bid tabulations were as follows:

Northern Heating & Plumbing     
$236,900.00


RC Mechanical


$124,590.00


Hyrkas Plumbing


$  54,414.42


Patrick Plumbing & Heating
$145,000.00


After some discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Codere to award the bid to Hyrkas Plumbing in the amount of $54,414.42, conditional upon the successful sale of bonds to finance the work. Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Codere, Miller, Reese, Hoffman and Schuldt. No: none. Motion was carried.


Further discussion regarding the amount to be financed took place. A motion to re-post a bond notice in the amount of $300,000 through Miller-Canfield was made by Trustee Heide and supported by President Schuldt. All were in favor. Motion was carried.


Engineer Dick Supina and Clerk Poirier said that these actions would be set in motion immediately, and that a set of procedures would be compiled to guide the process through implementation. 
Property & Equipment 
Dick Supina outlined a strategy for bidding the roofing projects for the Village, which included the reservoir, the wellhouse and the Village Hall. The committee would meet in the near future to determine the next step.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Reese asked that a regular report on the progress of the watercross preparations be included under Parks & Recreation
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


Poirier gave a brief summary of a discussion he had with a DNR representative regarding a grant application for repairs of the marina. He said that DPW, engineer and committee would get together to craft the project specifications in time for the April 1st application deadline. 

A discussion also took place regarding the use of the marina facilities this summer. The Trustees expressed support in keeping the boat launch open while closing off the damaged docks and slips. Poirier said he would include that signage in the discussion about other sings throughout the Village.

New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm.  There were 5 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
